
 

 

Dear Resident 

Proposed amendment of Yellow Lines across driveways in The Crosspath, Radlett. 

The council has received complaints from residents regarding the difficulty of reduced 

visibility levels when accessing or existing driveways in some section of The Crosspath 

when vehicles are parked overhanging the marked parking bays. 

Highway officers have observed the parking at the location which raises a safety issue for 

other motorist as sight lines are obscured. 

It is therefore proposed, in the interest of road safety, to extend the yellow lines outside 

properties numbers 50 and 56. Extending the yellow lines at these locations will help 

improve visibility, create passing point to help reduce congestion in the road and to improve 

general road safety.  

A plan is attached overleaf showing the proposal for your review. 

Please do note that the proposed amendment will not reduce the availability of the existing 

kerb space parking for residents. If you wish to make a comment on the proposal as part of 

this informal consultation, please email parking.policy@hertsmere.gov.uk or write to the 

address listed at the top of this letter. 

As local residents, your views are important and all responses will be reviewed with the 

Portfolio Holder and your local ward councilors, prior to making any decision on whether to 

proceed to the final consultation stage. 

Please send in your comments by Monday 14th October 2024. 

Yours sincerely  

Harry Branch 
Traffic Engineer 
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